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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), James Eyestone, Vicki Ferguson, Lilly Harper, Bruce King, Susan Lee, Jose Oliveira, Wayne Organ, Darlene Poe 
Everyone reviewed the Minutes of the August 22, 2011 meeting.  There were no changes.
I.  Sustainability Committee Recommendations
Bruce reported that the Sustainability Committee has two recommendations they would like to become college standards.  The first is to recommend that the college use recycled ink cartridges.  Bruce distributed some pictures that were printed with a recycled ink cartridge and the print quality was good.  The second suggestion was James Eyestone’s idea.  That is to have one centralized printer in each department.  This would help James and his staff as far as maintenance and will save the college money.  If that isn’t possible, all new printers should be laser printers.  James added that there has been a lot of resistance in the past about centralized printers.  People feel that it would take longer to go somewhere else to pick up their printing.  Yet most individual printers sit unused most of the time.  It’s much cheaper to have one device in a standby mode than having many devices in a standby mode.  In addition, when an individual printer isn’t working, I.T. is expected to repair the printers that I.T. didn’t purchase.  The ink for individual printers is also very expensive.  Bruce added that having centralized printers will save the college money and be sustainable.  
Donna said if Operations Council approves this, it should then go to College Council.  Donna would first take the recommendations to President’s Cabinet.  Donna asked if it’s known how many printers are on campus and Bruce said there are approximately 400.  Bruce said T3 Toner is a company he uses.  If the college sends them our used printer cartridges they will sell us their recycled cartridges at half price.  Costco is another company that does this.  Donna remarked that the entire campus must get on board and a company should be chosen.  
Plan of Action
Donna will bring this to President’s Cabinet because it should be a college-wide effort.

II.  Campus Safety at Night
Jose will be invited to a Council of Chairs meeting to discuss campus safety.  At the August 22, 2011 Operations Council meeting it was discussed that the police are short-staffed.  It was also mentioned that there were some lights not working.  Jose said some of the lights just needed to be adjusted because it’s getting dark earlier.  The lights are supposed to come on at 7:00 p.m. now and will probably have to be adjusted again soon.  Vicki said a member of her staff got off work after 8:00 p.m. and it was pitch black on campus.  The building lights are on but not the lights on the outside poles.  

There is still discussion about putting up cameras at the bus stop.  Bruce reported that meetings are starting to occur about this project.  Bruce has a quote but he wants to ensure that the quote has the right specifications.  Bruce reported to Jose that the Contra Costa County Sheriff gave CCC students and staff parked across from the bus stop tickets for not turning their wheels in.  The Sheriff’s deputies are supposed to be near the bus stop and visible.  Some thought it would be helpful if they got out of their cars and walked around.
Plan of Action
The light schedule will be adjusted to come on earlier.
III.  Building Lockup
Donna asked if the LA-Building is being locked from 3:00 – 6:00 p.m.  Some didn’t think that was feasible.  James reported there were thefts of computers in two SMART classrooms in the AA and LA-Buildings.  The thief must have had the tools to do this and it took some time.  James said his staff has added screws to the bits, which should keep the computers a little more secure.  This is being done in every SMART classroom that has a computer of value.  Some of the older SMART classrooms’ computers aren’t as valuable.  This still leaves us vulnerable.  
The idea of weekend classes all being held in one or two buildings is still being discussed, but it never seems to happen.  Police Services is very short-staffed but they must pay attention to where classes are held and lock the classrooms when they aren’t in use.  James thought having all classrooms remain locked until the police are told to unlock them would be a good policy.  Not all classrooms are open every Saturday.  There are a few classes that meet all day on the weekends, but not many.  
HS-3 is very vulnerable.  The door remains open.  Susan thought that faculty should be told to keep the door in HS-3 closed.  Darlene said when that door is closed, it becomes very hot and stuffy, which is why faculty leave it open.  However, if someone opens the door they should close it when they leave.  It was suggested that a sign be put up in HS-3.  
Wayne commented that there are some instances when buildings are locked before 10:00 p.m. when there are still classes going on.  This should be referred to Police Services.  Police aides are supposed to start locking the buildings at 10:00 p.m. and start locking the parking lot gates at 10:30 p.m.  The police staff are off at 11:00 p.m.  Susan thought that if faculty could move their 7:00 – 10:00 p.m. classes to 6:30 – 9:30 p.m. it would really help.  She realizes this may not be possible but would like to have further discussion on the issue.  
Plans of Action
1. Donna will speak with Jane Kincaid, who is here the first Saturday of each month, about classroom utilization on Saturdays.
2. Jane Kincaid sends Police Services a Saturday schedule so the police know when to lock and unlock the rooms.  Donna will make sure this is happening.   
3. This will be taken to the Deans Meeting.
4. Police Services will monitor the locking of the buildings:
a. Police Services should get a schedule of Saturday classes so the appropriate classrooms can be unlocked.

b. If a building is not in use, it should be locked.

c. Specific classrooms not in use should be locked.

d. Every effort will be made to have Friday evening and Saturday classes scheduled in one or two buildings.

e. Police Services will need to know about outside rentals of rooms.

f. The LA-Bldg. will not be locked between 3:00 – 6:00 p.m. because it isn’t feasible.  However, Donna will check with Shondra to see if the LA-Bldg. has classes between 3:00 – 6:00 p.m.

IV.  Other
A.  Community Forum
There will be a campus-wide forum on campus safety on Wednesday, October 5, 2011 from 12:30 – 2:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.

B.  Lilly Harper
Mary Healy announced that Lilly Harper will be the new classified representative on Operations Council.  Everyone welcomed Lilly.

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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